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March 24, 2020

To All Brookshire Residents:

As Mayor of the City of Brookshire, please let me assure you, we are aware of the many
questions that citizens have in these everchanging times. As the Mayor, I've met with and will
continue to meet with the head of departments to adjust to the changes as they arise. We have
no known cases in The City of Brookshire. If or when we do, we will be transparent and update
citizens. | will be keeping the City Council updated through Ms. Harrison, the City Secretary,
being mindful of the Open Meetings Act.

We are asking citizens to follow the guideline that have been put in place by the CDC, our Local,
State & Federal Governments. We are also asking citizens to remain at home whenever possible.
If you go out, please be aware of the 6-foot rule. Try not to touch doors or other surfaces when
you can & wash your hands or use sanitizer after touching public place surfaces. All restaurants
and fast food establishments are now take out only. We ask that no more than 10 people gather.
As of now, we have cut back hours at City Hall from 9am-1pm. There will be no court held and all
cases will be rescheduled.

There is no curfew order in place, as of now, in speaking with The Emergency Mgt. Coordinator
for Waller County this afternoon. | anticipate this to change within the next 24 hours. If we don’t
follow the guidelines that have been put in place, then we are not doing our part as citizens to
help all of us get through this crucial time. We will be transparent and update citizens as things
change. Once again, we’re here for you. If you need the police, please don’t hesitate to call. If
you or anyone in your household is ill, please let them know so they can take the proper
precautions. Updates can we found on The City of Brookshire Police Department Facebook Page
and on the City of Brookshire website at brookshirecity.org. All notices are also posted on the
door at city hall. If you know of someone that cannot access these websites, please share this
information. Stay Safe. God Bless You & Yours. With God WE WILL GET THROUGH THIS!

Sincerely,

Mavyor Darrell Branch



